
Grand Junction, Colorado 

October 7, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Campbell and President Treece. Councilman Robb was absent. City 

Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson 

were present. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held September 16th and 

the regular adjourned meeting held September 21st were read and 

approved. 

 

 Eddie Drapela operator of the Airport was present and spoke 

to the Council about the prospects for an enlarged C.P.T. program, 

and the necessity for increased hangar facilities at the field. 

After considerable discussion it was moved by Councilman Carson 

and seconded by Councilman Ross that the matter be referred to the 

City Manager to work out a satisfactory program, and report back 

to the City Council at a later meeting. Motion carried. 

 

 The following entitled proposed ordinance was introduced and 

read: "An Ordinance Approving the Whole Cost of the Improvements 

Made in and for Paving District No. 47, in the City of Grand 

Junction, Colorado, Pursuant to Ordinance No. 178, Adopted and 

Approved June 11, 1910, as amended; Approving the Apportionment of 

Said Cost to Each Lot or Tract of Land or Other Real Estate in 

Said District: Assessing the Share of said Cost Against each Lot 

or Tract of Land or Other Real Estate in Said District; and 

Approving the Apportionment of Said Cost: and Prescribing the 

Manner for the Collection and Payment of Said Assessments", It was 

moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Hoisington 

that the proposed ordinance be passed for publication. Motion 

carried. 

 

 The 57 Cab Service requested permission to move their 

telephone from 11th and Grand to 10th and Grand. It was moved by 

Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Ross that a revocable 

permit be granted to the 57 Cab Service for the use of a telephone 

on Tenth and Grand Avenue instead of the one they now are using at 

the corner of 11th and Grand. Motion carried. 

 

 Lieut. Klandrud, Commander of the Motor Training School has 

asked about fees for service men using the Lincoln Park Golf 

Course. It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 

Councilman Carson that service men be granted the privilege of 

using the Lincoln Park Golf Course for the balance of the year 

1942, without charge. Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. Ross expressed the thanks of Mrs. Ross and himself for 

the flowers sent to them by the Council at the time of the death 

of their son. 



 

 Councilman Campbell, on behalf of the Finance Committee, 

stated that they had met with City Treasurer Stringer. Mr. 

Stringer would like to work part time and have his wife work the 

balance of the time. The Finance Committee recommended that if 

this could be worked out legally, that it be tried temporarily. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Ross that the report of the Finance Committee in regard to Francis 

Stringer be accepted. Motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the meeting adjourn until Wednesday, October 14th, 

1942, at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


